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The Honorable Troy Waymaster, Chairperson 

House Committee on Appropriations 

Statehouse, Room 111-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 

Dear Representative Waymaster: 
 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2214 by Representative Concannon 
 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2214 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 

HB 2214 would authorize the Department of Administration to convey real estate to the city 

of Beloit, Kansas on behalf of the Department of Corrections.  
 

 The Department of Corrections indicates that Legislature transferred the grounds of the 

former Beloit Juvenile Correctional Facility to the City of Beloit following its closure in 2009.  

The tract described in HB 2214 was omitted from the original transfer and as the successor agency 

to the Juvenile Justice Authority, the property currently belongs to the Department of Corrections.  

The Department indicates the bill would have no fiscal effect on the agency.  
 

 The Department of Administration indicates that enactment of the bill would have no fiscal 

effect on the agency.  Any fiscal effect associated with HB 2214 is not reflected in The FY 2022 

Governor’s Budget Report. 
 

The League of Kansas Municipalities indicates enactment of the bill would allow for better 

utilization of land for Beloit; however, a precise fiscal effect cannot be determined.  
 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 
 

 

 

 Adam Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 
 

cc: Randy Bowman, Corrections 

 Jeff Scannell, Department of Administration 

 Wendi Stark, League of Municipalities 


